t. 250-475-5447 www.saanich.ca



File: 1420-20, CFS 299909

September 22, 2021

VIA Email Dave and Paula Hames homegroan@shaw.ca

Dear Dave and Paula Hames,

Re: Pear Street Traffic Review

The Administrative Traffic Committee (ATC) met on September 21, 2021 to discuss a variety of traffic related issues in the municipality. The Administrative Traffic Committee is an internal technical committee composed of senior members of the Saanich Police and Engineering Departments and is responsible for reviewing traffic concerns in the municipality.

On the agenda at this meeting was the concern submitted by yourselves about traffic concerns on Pear St. At the meeting it was decided to:

- Collect updated data on Pear St. with our annual Fall count program
- Request the Saanich Police to consider enforcement along Pear St.
- Conduct onsite observations to understand the existing conditions and develop design options for improving the mid-block Thistle connection through the use of innovative traffic calming solutions

We trust this initial work will address the concerns raised in your letter.

Sincerely,

Nancy Chaggar ATC Recorder

/nc

cc: Councillor Judy Brownoff, ATC Liaison to Council

Harley Machielse, Chair, ATC and Director of Saanich Engineering